
A few months ago, I decided to do a monthly series on the different models that had 
emerged from the work of the denomination’s Commission on a Way Forward (CWF).  If 
you recall, that Commission was formed after the 2016 General Conference reached an 
impasse regarding the issue of the United Methodist Church’s stance on the issue of ho-
mosexuality, most specifically regarding its clergy.  The Commission’s members were 
from all over the US and the world, since we are an international denomination. 
 
At the end of their work, after meeting for over a year, the Commission submitted three 
possible models: 1) The Connectional Church Plan; 2) The One Church Plan; and 3) The 
Traditionalist Plan.  In September, I presented the One Church Plan.  Last month, I fo-
cused on the Connectional Church Plan; and I was going to focus on the final one, The 
Traditionalist Plan, this month. 
 
However, after careful review, the Judicial Council (the United Methodist equivalent of a 
Supreme Court) ruled last month that much of the Traditionalist Plan is unconstitutional 
by our book of rules/laws, The Discipline.  Furthermore, since my last column, the West-
ern Jurisdiction (our Jurisdiction) College of Bishops, along with several other caucuses of 
the United Methodist Church, have expressed their support for the One Church Plan.  
And, in the meantime, another group has proposed A Simple Plan, which “simply” re-
moves the restrictive language put in The Discipline about 30 years ago. 
 
Whether or not those who proposed the Traditionalist Plan will be able to place it before 
the 2019 General Conference for a vote isn’t clear.  I’m sure that those who back it will 
do their best to have it considered, regardless of the Judicial Council ruling.  Therefore, 
I’m going to highlight some of its points.  In general, the Traditionalist Plan is the most 
punitive of clergy and bishops regarding the issue of homosexuality.  It supports a strict 
enforcement of Disciplinary language that condemns homosexuality, prohibits the ordi-
nation of LGBT folks, and advocates for strong punishment of clergy who bless/ conduct 
any marriages that are not strictly between a man and a woman. 
 
As stated in the Commission’s report, other provisions of the Traditionalist Plan include: 
¶ Broadening the definition of “self-avowed practicing homosexual” to include anyone 

living in a same-sex marriage, domestic partnership or civil union, or who publicly 
states that he or she is a homosexual.  

¶ Setting minimum penalties and quicker expulsion after conviction of violations.  
¶ Preventing bishops from consecrating, ordaining or commissioning a “self-avowed 
homosexual” even if that person had been elected or approved by the relevant juris-
dictional conference or clergy session.  

¶ Handling complaints against bishops under new provisions aimed at requiring the 
Council of Bishops to hold its members accountable.   
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Please let us know if you know of 
someone who could use our prayers of 
intention, so we can include them on 
our list. You may also ask the Prayer 
Chain group to confidentially pray at 
510-357-0770 or prayer@fumcsl.org  
Continued prayers of healing for our or 
chronically ill, and those who are recov-
ering from accidents/illnesses, or loss, 
who include:  Rich Bulman, Dorothy 
Feick, Barbara Humphrey, Margaret 
Strem, and Rev. Darrell Thomas.   

 ̈Bob Tanquary is now at Windsor Post-
Acute Care Center of Hayward, at 
25919 Gading Road, Hayward, CA 
94544. Please consider sending cards 
or visiting. 

 ̈Prayers for Merribeth Carlson and Dian 
Brown, who lost their Paradise home 
in the “Camp” Fire. Cards may be sent  
to Diane (daughter of the late Stan & 
Nelda Brown) at 11 Duncan Rd., 
Klamath, CA  95548. 

O u r  P r a y e r s ,  J o y s ,  a n d  T e a r s 

A n n i v e r s a r i e s  &  B i r t h d a y s 

Birthdays: 
Bob Tanquary November 29 
Renie Ruelos December 2 
Kelly Fletcher December 7 
Jacqui Boggess December 8 
Mary Lou Smith December 12 
Zach Worthington December 15 
Jeremy Worthington December 18 
Danica Wijetunga December 19 
Esther Filiau December 20 
Linda Kemp December 22 
Norman Chen December 26 
Bruce Jensen December 26 

If you have a birthday or anniversary that you’d like us to celebrate in The Spire, add your name to the  

Birthday and Anniversary book located in the back of the Sanctuary, or contact the office at 510-483-0606 or 

office@fumcsl.org 

P a g e  2  CARING AND SHARING  

Anniversaries: 

Audrey ¨ Kolo Liku December 22 

Silvi Tijam ¨ Hendy Wijaya December 25  

El Leonora ¨ Ben Verano December 28 

Helen ¨ Carl Feick January 19 

P r a y i n g  w i t h  o u r  H o m e b o u n d  c h u r c h  f a m i l y 

 ̈Fred and Yoshiko Shinoda: 1290 
Sherry Ct., San Leandro, CA 94577 

 ̈Mary Lou Smith: 2242 Fernwood Ct, 
Hayward, CA 94541 

 ̈Gail Tanquary: 1531 Court St., Ala-
meda, CA 94501 

 ̈Marie Watson: 962 Glen Dr., San 
Leandro, CA 94577 

 ̈Charles Dumm: 400 S. Broadway PL 
#481, Tucson, AZ 85710 

 ̈Barbara Gibbs: 2133 Nome St., San 
Leandro, CA 94577 

 ̈Charlotte McMahon: 1445 Linton 
St., San Leandro, CA 94577 

 ̈Betty Quadros: 532 Maud Ave., San 
Leandro, CA 94577 

Margaret McCubbin December 27 
Gregory Linde December 28 
Pauline Telfer December 28 
Steven Price December 31 
Jonathan Bernadel-Huey January 1 

(continued) 
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Faith Matters, cont. from page 1 
 

¶ Allowing local churches in a Conference that plans to enforce the bans to join the “autonomous, affiliated, or con-
cordant” church if they disagree with their conference. Groups of 50 or more churches could form new denomina-
tions.  

¶ Requiring the Conference Board of Ordained Ministry to conduct an examination to ascertain whether a candidate 
was a practicing homosexual, including looking at information on social media. 

 
Again, much of this plan has been ruled unconstitutional, according to United Methodist law.  However, far be it from 
me to predict what will happen at the 2019 General Conference, and if this Plan might be amended, presented, and 
voted on.  Therefore, I thought it might be wise for you to know its content.  And, with this installment, this series is 
almost complete! 

Grace and Peace, 

Pastor Myrna 

P a g e  3  OUR SHARED MINISTRY 

P a s t o r  M y r n a ,  o n  t h e  T r a d i t i o n a l i s t  P l a n 

B o r r o w i n g  C h u r c h  P r o p e r t y 

visit or contact the of-
fice, and we’ll help you 
out. You can always 

reach us at  
office@fumcsl.org or 510-
483-0606, or visit on Mon-

If you’d like to borrow 
something at the church 
for a short time, please 

A  M e s s a g e  f r o m  t h e  U n i t e d  M e t h o d i s t  W o m e n 

   o f  F i r s t  U n i t e d  M e t h o d i s t  C h u r c h ,  S a n  L e a n d r o 

years of leadership in 
this group.  We thank 
them for their dedication 
and support: Betty 
Quadros, Maxine Rich-
ards, and Mareta 
Fletcher -- all in their 
nineties.   
 

Blessings,  
Florence Kersting,  
UMW President. 

 

It is with sad hearts that 
the United Methodist 
Women's "Day Circle" 
will dissolve on Decem-
ber 4, 2018, with its an-
nual Christmas Potluck 
meeting.  The atten-
dance to the first Tues-
day 11 AM meeting has 
fallen off, and it has lost 
a number of its lead-
ers.  A few older living-
members have many 

[If there are any women 
interested in starting a 
new UMW unit that might 
meet at a different day 
and time, please contact 
Pastor Myrna Bernadel-
Huey at (510)483-0606 or 
pastor@fumcsl.org, so 
that the United Methodist 
Women might continue at 
1st UMC, San Leandro.] 

R e p a i r  S k i l l s  N e e d e d ! 

door Hale Hall 
¶ Redirect downspouts 

on the north side of 
Hale Hall away from 
the building. 

If you have the skills to 

make these repairs, (or 
skills that might be helpful 
with other projects?) 
please contact Lynn Vann, 
Chair of Trustees (408-691-
4661).  Lynn can answer 

Do you have handy-
person skills you are able 
to share? The Trustees 
need assistance com-
pleting these projects:   
¶ Replace bathroom 

specific questions about 
the work and Trustees will 
reimburse any out of 
pocket costs. 

day, Wednesday, Thursday, 
or Friday between 9am and 
2pm. 



P a g e  4  OUR SHARED MINISTRY CONTINUES 

U p c o m i n g  S p i r e  N e w s 

share with the congrega-
tion? Send an email to 

office@fumcsl.org to be 
included in the next Spire! 

Do you, or your commit-
tee, have any news to 

Red Wagon food collection serves the Davis 
Street Family Resource Center.  You may 
bring in non-perishable food items to share 
as part of the Offertory on any Sunday 
Morning. 

The Interfaith Homelessness Network (IHN) 
Ƙƻǎǘǎ ά!ǇǊƛƭ {ƘƻǿŜǊǎέ on the 1st, 3rd and 
5th Sundays of each month at the Girls’ and 
Boys’ Club of San Leandro at 11am. You may 
donate athletic socks and men’s briefs  in the 
barrels in Breezeway. 

S e r v i c e  M i n i s t r i e s  a n d  A g e n c i e s  W e  S u p p o r t 

T h e  H i s t o r y  o f  L a b y r i n t h s !   P a r t  2  o f  3 

Labyrinths entered the 
Christian tradition fairly 
early and were used as 
a part of worship. The 
earliest known example 
is from a fourth-century 
pavement at the Basil-
ica of St Reparatus, in 
Algeria. 

Labyrinths became 
popular in the medieval 
times in Europe appear-
ing on church wall and 
floors from around 
1000 CE.  The most fa-
mous medieval laby-
rinth was created in 
Chartres Cathedral. This 
is the one our labyrinth 
is based on.  The pre-
cise purpose of these 

labyrinths is not certain 
but there are descrip-
tions of French clerics 
performing a ritual 
Easter dance along the 
path on Easter Sun-
day.  There are later de-
scriptions of them being 
used as alternatives to a 
pilgrimage to the Holy 
Land. 

Today there are many 
labyrinths in churches all 
over the world and are 
currently being used as a 
way to quiet the mind, 
recover a balance in life, 
and encourage medita-
tion, insight, self-
reflection, stress reduc-
tion, and to discover 

By Marilyn Madsen and 
Betsy Borruso  

Labyrinths have a long 
history.  We tend to 
think of them as com-
ing from the Greek as 
the word is used in 
Greek mythology and 
was on Greek coins as 
early as 430 
BC.  However, the old-
est labyrinths were 
probably from India 
(Goa state) from 
around 2500 BC. In 
northern Russia there 
are stone labyrinths 
from around 1000 
BC.  There are also Na-
tive Americans laby-
rinths, but the dates 
are unknown. 

innovation and celebration. The 
practice of labyrinth walking inte-
grates the body with the mind and 
the mind with the spirit. They can 
be found in medical centers, parks, 
churches, schools, prisons, memo-
rial parks, spas, cathedrals and re-
treat centers.  The Kaiser hospital in 
San Leandro even has one and now 
we do to. 

To find a labyrinth use this website  
labyrinthlocator.com 

T h e  S p i r i t  o f  G i v i n g  a t  F U M C S L 

the form of barrels from 
Davis Street for your do-
nations of toys to help 
the 2,800 children of 
Davis Street have a 
happy Christmas; and the 
Giving Tree, with its Giv-

ing Cards, from which you 
may choose a gift to pur-
chase and donate for a 
Mother or Child of Build-
ing Futures  with Women 
and Children. 

When you enter the 
Sanctuary this Sunday 
you will, hopefully, find 
that the Christmas elves 
have been a work, with 
garlands and lights and 
the Spirit of Christmas in 

mailto:office@fumcsl.org


P a g e  5  CONGREGATION EVENTS AND GATHERINGS 

Monthly: 
¶ 1st Tues: United Methodist 

Women 
¶ 11:00am, Wesley Room 

¶ 1st Tues: Trustees 
¶ 7:00pm, Wesley Room 

¶ 2nd Tues: Finance Committee 
¶ 6:30pm, Library 

¶ 1st Thur: Lay Leadership  
Development 
¶ 10:00am, Wesley Room 

¶ 2nd Sun: Staff-Parish Relations 
¶ 12:30pm, St. Francis Room 
¶ 1st Sunday of May 

¶ 4th Sun: Church Council 
¶ 12:30pm, St. Francis Room 
¶ December: on the 16th in-

stead of the 23rd 

R e g u l a r  m e e t i n g s  a n d  g a t h e r i n g s 

Weekly: 
¶ Mondays 

¶ Gentle Exercise class, 
10:30am, Hale Hall 

¶ Staff meeting, 12:30pm, office 
1st and 3rd Mondays 

¶ Wednesdays 
¶ Meditative Communion, 

12:15pm, Chapel (except 2nd 
Wednesdays) 

¶ Book Study & Discussion with 
Dinner, 6:30pm, Wesley Rm. 

¶ Spire day (2nd/4th Wed.)  
¶ Thursdays (Sep.-May) 

¶ Bell Choir, 7pm, Lydia Room 
¶ Chancel Choir, 8:00pm, Chapel 

Sunday mornings: 
¶ 8:40am, Adult Choir (Sep.-May) 

¶ Children’s choir included on the 2nd 
Sunday of the month 

¶ 9:00am, Quiet Time, Sanctuary 
¶ 9:30am, Worship 

¶ Communion, 2nd Sunday of the month 
¶ Children’s Sunday school during  wor-

ship, except on 2nd Sundays 
¶ 11:00am, Adult Sunday School 

¶ St. Augustine’s Confessions, St. Francis 
Room 

¶ Bible Study, Library 
¶ 11:00am, Children’s Choir (Sep.-May) 

¶ Except on 2nd Sundays of the month 
¶ Email music@fumcsl.org to learn more 

¶ Ongoing 
¶ Davis Street Toy Drive in the Sanctuary 

¶ Saturday, December 1st 
¶ Hanging of the Greens. All hands on deck! 
¶ Come and help decorate for the Christmas season! 
¶ Kids are welcome to decorate the Wesley Room tree 
¶ 10am-12pm, Sanctuary, Wesley Rm., Hale Hall, and Chapel 

¶ Sunday, December 2nd 
¶ Advent Feast, 12pm, Hale Hall 
¶ Bring your favorite holiday pot-luck dish to share at this  

time of good food, fellowship, and joyful singing!  
¶ We’ll also be making ornaments for the Giving Tree! 

Learn more on page 4 
¶ Sunday, December 9th 

¶ Christmas Caroling! 5pm, Meet in the Wesley Room 
¶ Monday, December 24th 

¶ Christmas Eve Service. 7pm, Sanctuary 

U p c o m i n g  e v e n t s 

¢ ƘŜ {Ŝŀǎƻƴ ƻŦ !ŘǾŜƴǘ ƛǎ ά!ǊǊƛǾƛƴƎΗέ 

meaning “to come.” It’s 
literally a season dedi-
cated to anticipating the 
coming of Christ.  

Advent always begins 
four Sundays before 
Christmas Day, and can 
fall as early as November 
27th or as late as Decem-

ber 3rd. This year, Advent 
(along with the new liturgi-
cal year,) begins on De-
cember 2nd and concludes 
on December 24th.   

 Of course, Advent is al-
ways followed by the sea-
son of Christmas, but 
we’re not there yet! We’ll 

In the Christian liturgi-
cal calendar, the first 
season of the year is Ad-
vent!   

Advent celebrates the 
anticipation and coming 
of Christ. In fact, the 
word “advent” derives 
from the Latin word 

have Christmas soon, but 
first, we share in the ex-
perience of holy anticipa-
tion!  

(However, if early Christ-
mas lights lift your spirits, 
by all means, let’s brighten 
up our Advent season!) 



P a g e  6  IN THE UNITED METHODIST CONNECTION 

F r o m  B i s h o p  C a r c a ñ o :  N e x t  S t e p s  i n  O u r  R e s p o n s e  t o  t h e  

B u t t e  C o u n t y  C a m p  F i r e  C r i s i s 

I am so very grateful for 
the generous loving sup-
port of our United Meth-
odist Connection.  
  
Right here at home, the 
people of the California-
Nevada Conference have 
responded as well. Since 
the fire, 70 people have 
donated $8,915 to the 
conference’s disaster 
response fund through 
the website alone. All of 
the donations have al-
ready been put to good 
use. 
  
Through the gifts already 
received, we United 
Methodists have been 
able to connect with 
more than 1,100 house-
holds – approximately 
10% of those who have 
been displaced. We have 
provided individuals and 
families with nearly 
$50,000 worth of gift 
cards for gas and imme-
diate personal needs 
such as food, clothing, 
and medications. We 
also continue to offer 
them emotional and 
spiritual support. We 
have pledged to be there 
for them for the years to 
come. I saw many tears 
as I shared with these 
suffering souls that we 
would not cease praying 
for them. 

 I know that you join me 
in the commitment to 
continue to pray for 
these our brothers and 
sisters. And, I know that 
you want to continue to 
do all you can to re-
spond to their needs. 
Here is how you can re-
spond: 
  
VOLUNTEER for one of 
the following needed 
tasks: 
¶ Provide spiritual and 

emotional care sup-
port at the Disaster 
Recovery Center 

¶ Organize tool and 
“fire bucket” drives 
in your community 

¶ Deliver fire buckets 
throughout the af-
fected neighbor-
hoods as families 
return 

¶ Build sifters for vol-
unteers and home-
owners to use 

¶ Provide data entry 
and/or office ad-
ministration services 

¶ Contact registered 
families to assess 
needs 

¶ Assist homeowners 
in sifting through 
the ashes to recover 
precious items 

¶ Assist homeowners 
with small repairs to 
homes damaged by 
the fire 

Sisters and Brothers, 
 This past weekend I was 
able to join a group of 
our United Methodist le
aders who were provid-
ing relief to victims of 
the fire that devastated 
the community of Para-
dise, CA. We joined 
other people of faith and 
government and secular 
agencies at the Disaster 
Recovery Center set up 
by the Federal Emer-
gency Management 
Agency (FEMA) in Chico. 
We served hundreds of 
suffering persons who 
readily told us about 
their experiences of fac-
ing consuming and all-
powerful fires. 
  
Their stories were filled 
with horror, but also 
with the wonder of hu-
man bravery, resilience, 
and hope. I will carry 
their stories, their faces, 
tears, courage, and faith 
with me for the rest of 
my life. I know that we 
cannot abandon them. 
  
 

¶ VOLUNTEER by complet-
ing a Fire Disaster Re-
sponse volunteers form. 
You will be contacted and 
given further information 
for the work that is 
needed. 

 
 Remember, volunteers will 
be needed long after the 
flames are extin-
guished. Mission Teams will 
be needed to help families 
with cleanup and rebuilding. 
It will be a long process 
and Mission Teams will be 
needed soon, and for years to 
come. 
  
There is no doubt in my mind 
that God is calling forth ser-
vant leaders from among us 
for these needed efforts. 
Most of all, I know that as we 
step up, we will be the most 
blessed. Just ask those who 
have already stepped up to 
the front line to serve. 
  
Let us continue to pray for the 
victims of the fires as we give 
God thanks for all the bless-
ings we receive each day. I am 
praying for all of you with a 
grateful heart. 
 
Peace and love, 

Bishop Minerva G. Carcaño 



C h u r c h  C o n t a c t  I n f o r m a t i o n   

   
  

Need Help?  

Dial 211, 24 hours a day,  

7 days a week, for FREE 

information about health, 

housing, and social services 

(including food kitchens, etc) 

Or visit www.edenir.org 

Office: 510-483-0606 
 9am-2pm, Mon, Wed-Fri 
Pastor: Rev. Myrna Bernadel-Huey 
 pastor@fumcsl.org 
 Note: Fridays are the Pastor’s day off 
Office Manager: Trust Hilton 
 office@fumcsl.org 

Custodian: Nancy Skinner 
 custodian@fumcsl.org 
Prayer Chain (Confidential): Dawne Teske 
 510-357-0770 
 DawneTeske@att.net 
Wedding Coordinator: Judi Pitcher 
 wedding@fumcsl.org 

P a g e  7  

D r o p - i n  G a m e  N i g h t s E v e r y  S u n d a y ,  4 p m 
scavenger hunts, domi-
nos…we’re open! 
No experience neces-
sary, we are patient 
teachers and willing 
learners. 
Snacks and drinks will be 
provided. You may chip 
in for take-out (kosher 
laws observed). 
Children are welcome, 

“A well-established 
group of game players 
welcome you to play 
with us at Temple Beth 
Sholom. 
Canasta (a form of gin) 
kicks off the play. We 
encourage you to bring 
your own favorite games 
to share. Cards, board 
games, word games, 

so bring friends with 
whom they can play.  
 
Drop-In Game Nights 
Every Sunday from 
4:00pm – 8:00pm 
Temple Beth Sholom 
(642 Delores Ave), 
Zucker Hall  
Free, All Are Welcome” 

U p c o m i n g  C o n c e r t s  F e a t u r i n g  B e v  W o r t h i n g t o n 

otherwise.  The Saturday 
night concert has very 
few seats left.  Sunday is 
sold out.  Tickets can be 
purchased online 
at www.dmtonline.org, 
or, if you call the box 
office at (510) 881-6777 
Tuesdays - Fridays be-
tween 1 - 5 p.m., you can 
talk to a live person to 
get them, and avoid the 
online transaction fee. 
 

I'm also in a small group (6 
members) called the  
Tinseltones.  We are doing 
FREE concerts at various 
facilities in the Castro Val-
ley/San Leandro area in 
December.   
●12/6 - 4:30 p.m.  Kenneth 
Aiken Senior Center, Castro 
Valley - call ahead to re-
serve your seat - 510-881-
6738 
●12/8 - 2:00 p.m.  Baywood 
Senior Living 

άL ƘŀǾŜ ǎƻƳŜ ǳǇŎƻƳƛƴƎ 
concerts for the holiday 
season that may be of 
interest. 
 
Douglas Morrisson 
Theater Chorus holiday 
concerts are: 
●Thursday - Saturday, 
12/13 - 12/15 at 8 p.m. 
at the Douglas Morrisson 
Theater in Hay-
ward.  Tickets are $15 
for seniors over 60, $18 

●12/20 - 4:00 p.m.  Eden 
Hospital, Castro Valley 
We have a website with 
concert info at  
tinseltonessingers.com 
 
 
I'd love to see you at any of 
the concerts.  If you let me 
know that you're coming, 
I'll make sure to greet you 
after the concert. 
 
¢ƘŀƴƪǎΣ .ŜǾ ²ƻǊǘƘƛƴƎǘƻƴέ 

U p c o m i n g  C o n c e r t s  F e a t u r i n g  O n d i n e  a n d  f a m i l y 

¶ Dec 2 is  
piedmontchoirs.org 
(Talia/Liam Sing) 

¶ And GSYOmusic.org 
Palo Alto JCC 
(Ondine conducts) 
 

¶ Dec 7-8 is 
piedmontchoirs.org at 
Yoshis (Talia/Liam sing) 

¶ Dec 8 is OSA vocal and 
OSA instrumen-
tal oakarts.org (Talia/
Liam sing/viola) 

¶ Dec 1 is a singalong 
Messiah on Satur-
day, at 3:00 pm at 
Palo Alto Grace Lu-
theran (Ondine , vi-
ola) 
 

¶ Dec 15 
is piedmontchoirs.org 
(Talia/Liam/Ondine 
assist ; free) 

EVENTS IN THE BROADER COMMUNITY 

http://piedmontchoirs.org
http://GSYOmusic.org
http://piedmontchoirs.org


First United Methodist Church of San Leandro 
is a Christian Community of love,  
following Jesus with our hearts and our hands.  
We believe that every person is a child of God.   
 

For more information, please visit us online at 
www.fumcsl.org and on Facebook 
 

Contact the Church Office at 510-483-0606 or  
email us at office@fumcsl.org 

 
Hours: Monday, Wednesday-Friday; 9am-2pm 

 

DATED MATERIAL  

Please Do Not Delay 
Return Service Requested 

November 28,  2018 

The Spire is published on the second and 
fourth Wednesday of each month by the 
First United Methodist Church of San 
Leandro.  
 
The Spire is available online at fumcsl.org 
and printed in the back of the Sanctuary. 
To request to be on the email or postage 
list, email office@fumcsl.org.  
 
Articles may be submitted electronically at 
office@fumcsl.org.  
 

All Articles Due by 9:00 am on the  
Monday of Spire Week.  

Sunday Schedule: 

9:30 AM  Worship & Children’s Sunday School 

11:00 AM  Adult Sunday School & (September –
May) Children’s Choir 

1600 Bancroft Avenue, San Leandro, Ca 94577 
510-483-0606  ǅ  www.fumcsl.org 


